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Ms. Smith arrived for the remainder of the meeting. 
 
B. RECOMMENDATION ON AN AMENDMENT TO THE SOUTHSIDE NEIGHBORHOOD 
PLAN RELATED TO THE REQUIREMENTS FOR FENCES. (APPROVED) 
 
Sue Schwartz, from the Department of Housing and Community Development, stated that this is 
an amendment to the fence requirements for the Southside Traditional Neighborhood. 
Traditional Neighborhood Districts (TND) were added to the Unified Development Ordinance in 
1998 to help encourage a more compact urban environment/development with a mixture of 
housing types and land uses. Areas identified and zoned TND have a traditional neighborhood 
plan adopted by the Planning Board as its regulating document. The UDO contains the basic 
framework for the TND with development standards. Southside’s plan has been amended three 
times since its adoption in 1999. Fences were addressed in general within the Southside plan. 
This amendment is being proposed to reflect reality. The neighborhood has been involved in 
these proposed changes with input from the homeowner’s association as well as other 
representatives from the neighborhood. The general component is materials that reflect what is 
already in the neighborhood. Each property owner in Southside was sent a copy of the 
proposed change and given an opportunity to post comments on-line. The only comment 
received was a question related to how this new ordinance would impact the height of fences 
next to alleys. Since alleys in Southside are private the fence height requirement does not 
impact them.  An extensive fence inventory of the area was completed to formulate the 
proposed recommendations. 
 
No one spoke in favor or in opposition to this item. 
 
Mr. Wolf moved to approve the amendment to the Southside Neighborhood Plan, seconded by 
Mr. Williams. The Board voted 8-0 in favor of the motion.  (Ayes: Fox, Wolf, Williams, 
Blackstock, Marks, Landau, Smith, and Douglas. Nays: None.) 
 
UNIFIED DEVELOPMENT PLAN: 
 
A. NEW GARDEN NURSERY – GARDEN VILLAGE WAY AND BRYAN BOULEVARD – 
39.023 ACRES – REVISED UDP TO MODIFY THE COMMON SIGNAGE PLAN FOR THE CD-
PDM ZONING DISTRICT. (APPROVED) 
 
Steve Galanti stated that this property is zoned Conditional District Planned Unit Development – 
Mixed (CD PD-M), contains approximately 39 acres and is located on the south side of Bryan 
Boulevard at the terminus of Garden Village Way. The Common Signage Plan portion of the 
Unified Development Plan establishes the dimensional standards, as proposed by the applicant, 
for signage in a CD PD-M District. The applicant is proposing to revise the previously approved 
common signage plan to permit a freestanding sign with the name of the development to be 
oriented toward Bryan Boulevard and the Urban Loop. Section 30-4-3.3 (F) of the Development 
Ordinance states that the permitted signage within the commercial portion of a CD PD-M District 
be as restrictive or more restrictive than that allowed in the Limited Business (LB) District, 
unless the Planning Board grants an exception. The LB District allows the height of a 
freestanding sign to be a maximum of 15 feet. Due to the topography, the applicant is 
requesting that the allowable sign height be increased so that the proposed sign is visible from 
the Urban Loop. As requested by the Planning Department, the applicant placed a truck at the 
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